DRUG ENFORCEMENT ADMINISTRATION
Petition by Bryan Krumm CNP                  ) 

for the rescheduling of marijuana               ) PETITION FOR 

pursuant to 21 U.S.C. § 811                        ) MARIJUANA 

and 21 C.F.R. § 1308                                  ) RESCHEDULING
June 21, 2010
Administrator, 

Drug Enforcement Administration 

Department of Justice 

Washington, DC 20537 

Dear Michele Leonhart: 

On December 17, 2009 I filed a rescheduling petition requesting removal of marijuana from schedule I of the Controlled Substances Act.  This petition was received at your office December 22, 2009 at 10:39 am.  In that rescheduling petition I requested an expedited ruling due to the clear and immediate harm I face by being denied needed medication.  Because marijuana has accepted medical use in 14 states, it does not meet the legal definition of a schedule I drug.  As you should be aware, the only difference between Schedule I of the CSA and Schedule II, is "accepted medical use in the United States".  
 
I am aware that DEA is currently reviewing another rescheduling petition filed by Jon Gettman in 2002.  I trust that once this review is complete, you will place marijuana into the appropriate schedule of the CSA, if it is determined that it even meets criteria for control under the CSA.  Due to the safety and low abuse potential of marijuana, it should likely be removed from control under the CSA entirely.  However, until that review is complete, marijuana must be removed from schedule I and placed in schedule II of the CSA, based on the purely legal issue of "accepted medical use in the United States".  This action does not require any review by the agency.  It simply requires that you follow the clear statutory language of the law.
 
During the 6 months since I filed my rescheduling petition, my knee has further degenerated, causing significant pain.  Therefore, I am demanding that marijuana be removed from schedule I and placed in schedule II of the CSA within the next 30 days, pending the outcome of Jon Gettman's petition.  I am including a copy of the rescheduling petition I filed 6 months ago, since your office has never acknowledged receipt of my petition, which was sent by certified mail.
Respectfully submitted this 21st day of June, 2010.

Bryan A. Krumm CNP
733 Monroe NE

Albuquerque, NM 87110

(505) 265-5641

